Winter Session Housing

At the end of the Fall 2022 semester, all residence halls will close at 10am on Saturday, December 10.  We will re-open for Spring 2023 on Saturday, January 21 – Sunday, January 22 from 9am – 4pm.  Please see the Residence Life website for details in January. Winter session housing runs from December 10 – January 21. Students will be housed in Hickory only.  Students who apply for winter session housing must meet one of the criteria below: 

1. taking an on-campus winter session class or
2. required to stay for participation in winter sports or
3. are student teaching or have a local internship or
4. those who have documented need of housing over break (i.e. international students) or
5. working on or off-campus with proof of employment

Your reason will be verified with your class schedule, coach, etc. before approval is given.  

Students who need winter session on-campus housing must complete the Interim Housing for Winter, 2022 application found online on the My Housing self-service portal. Complete and submit the Interim Housing for Winter 2022 housing application to request a room in Hickory.  The form will be available beginning at NOON on Monday, November 14 and must be completed by Wednesday, December 7 by 12noon.  Failure to meet this deadline will result in your building access being shut off.

COST:  You will be charged the full winter session rate regardless of the length of your stay.  There is not a daily or weekly rate for winter session.  
· Housing costs are:  Shared B or C unit-$1,073 per student; Single B or E Unit-$1,625 per student.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Dining Plan cost will be $411 and is required if staying on campus.  The only option is 14 meals/week (lunch & dinner, 7 days per week).  There is no flex during winter session.  Meals will be served in Main Manser only.  There are no meals from 12/24/22 - 01/02/23.  
REMINDERS:
· Mail services will be open for mail pick up in Alumni 136. There will be no mail delivery to Hickory. The mail window in Alumni will be open Monday through Friday, 8 AM to 4:30 PM, with sporadic closures during the day for office mail delivery.  You will receive package notification as usual. No Mail services the week of December 26th through January 2nd.
· Residence Life, Custodial, Maintenance, and Safety Office staff will be entering all residence hall rooms during winter break for health and safety checks.
· There will be NO SERVICES (snow removal, general maintenance, dining, mail) from December 24, 2022 - January 2, 2023.
· Contact a Residence Life staff member at 570-662-2587 or the University police 570-662-4900 with any issues or emergencies during winter session.
